
Benefits  and  Dangers  of
COFFEE GROUNDS and WOOD ASH
in the Garden
Benefits and Potential Side Effects

Wood ash and coffee grounds offer notable benefits, but they
also come with potential drawbacks that might influence their
suitability  for  your  garden.  Coffee  grounds,  while  not
particularly  potent  as  fertilizers  (with  an  NPK  ratio  of
nitrogen 2.1, phosphorus 0.3, and potassium 0.3), do contain
valuable  trace  elements  like  magnesium,  copper,  calcium,
manganese, zinc, and iron. They also act as a rich source of
organic  matter,  enhancing  soil  health  by  promoting  worm
activity and supporting soil microorganisms.

Disadvantages

When applying coffee grounds, avoid mixing them directly into
the soil. The decomposition process involving microorganisms
can deplete nitrogen from the soil, potentially stunting plant
growth. Additionally, any remaining caffeine could negatively
affect plant growth, and it’s crucial to prevent pets from
accessing  coffee  grounds  due  to  their  harmful  caffeine
content. Layering coffee grounds too thickly as mulch might
lead to water repellence.

Myths Dispelled

Contrary to popular belief, adding coffee grounds to your
garden won’t significantly alter soil acidity. Brewed coffee
removes much of the acidity, rendering coffee grounds nearly
pH neutral. Including coffee grounds in compost, however, can
effectively reinvigorate a compost heap due to their small
particle size and nitrogen content, promoting microorganism
activity and compost decomposition.
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Wood Ash Insights

Both biochar and wood ash confer notable benefits to your
garden, particularly when growing food. Wood ash carries an
NPK ratio of 0-1-3, high in potassium, which enhances the size
and  quality  of  fruits  and  vegetables.  Biochar’s  porous
structure fosters a thriving community of microorganisms and
fungi that help process micronutrients and enhance nutrient
absorption.

pH Impact and pH Testing

Unlike coffee grounds, wood ash can significantly affect soil
pH. If you’re cultivating blueberries, which thrive in acidic
conditions,  keep  wood  ash  away.  For  tomato  plants,  avoid
excessive use of wood ash, as they prefer slightly acidic
soil.

Rather than relying on gadgets, you can conduct a simple test
to gauge your soil’s pH. Collect soil samples from different
areas, divide them into two jars, and add water to the soil in
each jar. Next, introduce vinegar to one jar and baking soda
to the other. Observe the reactions: minimal fizz indicates
alkaline soil, substantial fizz suggests highly alkaline soil,
and similar fizz in both jars implies neutral pH.

Incorporating wood ash and coffee grounds into your garden can
offer valuable benefits while considering their potential side
effects. This balanced approach ensures the well-being of your
garden and its plants.


